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 Commander’s lsgtter toCamp

To the Brothers of Camp 21; participation in numerous events.

At the start of another New Year, | begin by | Our only goal that was not reached was that of
thanking for your vote of confidence in re-electing | growth. Recruitment must be a top priority for
me as your Commander. 2004. If you love the "Sons”, tell people. Shar-
! : ing your love of history, patriotism, and the
Badges of pur Or- 2003 saw us at the SUPERBOWL, and our nu- | “Memory i the Boys in Blue" can be guite

der merous activities and memaorials helped us to be | infectious. Set a personal goal of 1 recruit this
) nominated and receive the Abra- S . year.
Each month we will | 1o | incoln Award, as the “Most W.! £ :

e o o | Outstanding Camp in the Nation”

familarize ow mem-
bers with their look This is quite an accomplishment
and meaning, for a camp only 8 years old. We
Tk e e can certainly look back with great
highlighting the badge pride, at our many deeds well
of Past Camp Com- done, but we can also look to

mander. This badge | greater needs to serve in the fu-
ingicates  that its ture

wearer has sucoess- 2
fully served at least i
ane full tarm a Com- | Af the beginning of last year, | set

marderofaCamp. | 3 path of growth and development.
! In the area of development, we year.

;:emp;‘tmff:; surpassed our goals. Our Eagle i Again, my thanks for your faith
essary to becoms a = Scout Program leads the Department in size and |  in me, and let's make 2004 even better.

Department Com- | scope. This is a program that can grow even
mander. bigger. 1 was honored to personally present 21 | Jerry Sayre, Commander, Camp 21
Once  achisved the | Eagle Scouts with a Commendation. Many broth-
wearer i entiled to | ers have participated in these events, but more
use the letters PCC are welcomea to do so. Ouwr Lincoln Award is
after his name on | proof of our dedication and service, and our

In anticipation of that growth,
we will be moving to a new
facility in Feb. MCAS Miramar
has been set as our newest
home for meetings. Maore on
that in this issue.

Finally, all of this is possible,
OMNLY with YOLUR participa-
tion. The camp is you Your
help is needed to make this the
“Camp of the Year’, every

Camp Website - http://home.earthlink.net/~suvcw/pittenger21.html
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THE GENERAL is the afficial mewslet-
ter of the St William Pibtenger Camp
21, Sons of Lindon Veberans of the Civil
War, It s published each odd-
numbered month for Camp members.
It is alto available by newslether ex-
change to offver SUVOW or Allied Or-
ders groups. Such groups are welcome
o repring acticles from The Coveral
with attributicon. Brief arcticles are in-
vitsd  amd should be sent to o the
Mewsletter  Editor Yisted abooe with
the understanding that space lmit-
tmas may redquice editing,

CHANGE OF ADDRLESS shouid be
maikd bo Camp Secretary at the ad-
dress Jistedd above. Failure to notify the
Camp of change af address will sesult
in missed issues of The Cenennd and The
Barerer.

CAME EMAIL IMRECTORY. 1f yoo
wigh to be incheled in the Pittenges
Camp Email Directory, send vour pes-
misgion and email address to Boh
Lowve ot Cavaln i net.

'3 N
LSVR] is the uniformed contingent of

Newsletter dvai I}_z-;bisz Via€mail

Beginning immediately, our Camp
MNewsletter, The General, will be available
as an email attachment in PDF (portable
document file) format. In this manner, you
may save each edition 1o your computer, to
a disk or print it out. This also will allow
photographs and graphics to be received in
color without the additional expense to the
Camp of color printing or the poor duplica-
tion guality currently experienced in the reg-
ular mailing method. PDF files can be re-
ceived and opened by anyone, once Adobe
Acrobat Reader is downloaded to your com-
puter. If you do not already have this soft-
ware, it can be obtained, free of charge, at

hitp:/fww adobe.com/products/acrobatiread-
step2.himl. Additionally, for those who choose
to recieve their newsletter via email, you will
save the duplication and mailing costs to the
Camp. This savings will allow us to expand
our current programs and give us the ability to
consider new ventures. These continuing du-
plication and mailing charges are the biggest
single expense to the Pittenger Gamp. If you
would like to receive The Generalin the above
described manner or have questions concern-
ing this article, please contact Newsletter Edi-
tor Bob Lowe at - Cavalry21@cox.net. or via
phone at (619) 588 - 3148,

The San Diego Civil War
Round Table meets the 3rd
Wednesday of each month at
the John 1. Spreckies Masonic
Lodge, 3858 Front Street, San
Diego and is open to the pub-
lic. For further information
contact President Dave Tooley
at (B58) 672 - 2593,

Hewblegling locationat Miramar

| contacted Adam Saks at Marine Corps
Air Station Miramar last August to look into
the feasibility of having our Camp meetings at
the Staff NCO Club. He was very interested,
and welcomed our organization with open
arms.

After meeting with him personally before
the Holiday with Commander Sayre, we felf it
would be an acceptable place for our future
meetings with excellent accommodations and
food prices. Adam handles all catering and
clubs at Miramar and also has an ancestor
who has served on the Union Side in the Civil
War. He was Abraham Cohn and a Medal of
Honor Recipient.

Adam is very interested in our camp and
has made available all the facilities of the
MCO Club for our use. This includes a large
plasma TV. The luxury of meeting amongst
our Marine Defenders also opens up new
possibilities for our Camp. This includes a
place for picnics and the invitation of all
marines to attend our meetings with their

SVRNews |

Members of Company G, 5th California
Infantry, Sons of Veterans Reserve are re-
guested to submit their annual dues for
2004, if they haven't already done so. The
2004 dues rate has been increased $1.00
thiz year to establish a District Operating
Fund. This increase now bring the annual
dues to $6.00 per enlisted man and $7.00

by Will Tisch, SVC
families.

We as Sons of Union Veterans of the
Civil War have the unigue opportunity to
educate their children about the sacrifices
made in the Civil War and in turn they can
have the opportunity to join our ranks to
help us excel with future engagements.
After all we are the Sons and it is only
fitting that the descendants of the Civil
War veterans help teach our history to the
Children of Modern War through interac-
tion. | look forward to seeing you there
and lpok forward to another great year for
our Camp and Great Country.

The program for February Camp meet-
ing will be presented by 1st Sgt. Ken
Conover, USMC. He will be speaking to
us on the topic of “Serving Our Nation In
Times of War®. | hope to see many of you
at our inaugural meeting at Miramar.

per officer. The District Operating Fund will
allow the establishment of a 6th Military
District Mewsletter, plus help defray duplica-
tion and mailing costs. Dues should be sent
to the Company “G" Adjutant at the following
address. Lt. Glen Roosevelt, Adjutant, Co.
G., Sth California Infantry, SVR, 1280 N.
Piedmant Drive, Anaheim Hills, CA. 92807 -




- Dept. Commander Installs 2004 Camplf)fﬁe;zré”

Department Commander Brad Schall and First
Lady Patty made a visitation to the Pittenger Camp for its
election meeting last December, After the elected and
appointed officers were determined, Cmdr. Schall admin-
istered the oath of office to those surrounding the Bible
and announced that our Camp was officially installed for
the coming year. The 2004 Camp Officers names are
located on page 2 in this newsletter.

It was indeed an honor to have Comdr. Schoal
travel from his home in Lincaln, California to participate in
our annual election and installation meeting.

After the meeting, many of the attending Broth-
ers, ASUVCW Sisters and guests stayed on far a
evening meal and fellowship. It is hoped that this after-
meeting dinner and secializing will continue and expand
at our new meeting location. Beside serving the SUVCW,
camaraderie is an important part of our Order.

. = ]
Instulkstiom af 2006 Sg1. Willsm Finenger Comp 21 Offacens by Dept. Crodr, Brad Schall
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This beaufiful cerificate was recenly received along with thanks for owe |
Camp's donation o the mesewn. Visitors to the museurn with hencefoeth find |
| our Camg's name “memorislized” in the courtyard of the museum whers b

| locometive “The General” is housed, -

5 ik et ToE -

Co. G passes reviewing =tand during Mother Gioose Parade in El Cajon. Led

| by Capt. Allyn are {110 ¢} Bros. R Velaseo, J. Sayre, W. Tizch, T. Helman-
toler, C. Cowgill, A. Hodges, B. Lows. Nol pictuned: L1 Glen Roosevelt. £

Pitterger Camp Meeling - Escondido, CA. February 14, 2004 Any Camp Cfficer

“Massing of the Colors, Forest Lawn Cemetery. Glendale, CA February 22, 2004 Jerry Sayre, Bob Lowe |
| Reanactment, Anfique Gas & Steam Engine Museum, Vista, CA March 13-14, 2004 Jerry Sayre, Bob Lowe |
| Department Encampment, San Luis Obispo, CA. March 19-20, 2004 Jermy Sayre, Bob Lowe |
i Fitiengar Camp Meoting - Escondido, CA April 10, 2004 Any Camp Officer ‘

“Wemorial Day Coremony, Mt Hope Cemetery, San Diego May 30, 2004 Mike Schooling, Bob Lowe |

Pittenger Ca'mp Meeting - Escondido, &A June 12, 2004 Any Cama Officer |

Resnaciment, Anfique Gas & Steam Engine Museum, Vista, CA Judy 10-11, 2004 Jerry Sayre, Bob Lowe |
| Allied Orders National Encampment, Cedar Rapids, 1. August 11-15, 2004 Jarry Sayre, Bob Lowe

Fittenger Camp Mesting - Escondida, CA August 14, 2004 Any Camp Officer



A warm welcome is extendad
to the following new members
of our Camp. We are de-
lighted to have you among
our ranks.

Mo new applications for
membership have been re-
ceived during this reporting
period.

With all the progress made in
2003, it was an eight year low
in membership applications.
As personal contact is the
major recruiting tool, this re-
sult falls sguarely on the
shoulders of the Camp mem-
bers themselves.

Let's turn this negative trend
around in 2004. Talk to your
relatives, friends, or ewven

{reople you meet in passing.

You will be surprised how
many have Civil War veteran
ancestors.

Wearing your SUVCW mem-
|pership badge or GCamp
nametag., on many occa-
sions, will cause the conver-
sation to lead to our Order
and its mission.

2004 Pepartment Encampment

3 January 2004
To Camp Commanders, Secretaries
From: Linn Hoadley, Department Sr. Vice Commander

Dear Brothers:

It is with great pleasure that Commander Schall and | invite all Sons of Union Veterans
of the Civil War members to attend the 118" Annual Encampment of the Department of
California & Pacific on Friday & Saturday, March 19-20, 2004. We will hold the meeting
at the Elk's Lodge 322 in San Luis Ohispo, CA

Friday, March 19" beginning at 3PM, we will have our Campfire at the Elks Lodge.
There will be plenty of time to meet new friends and fellowship with old ones. Besides
provided snacks, there will be a cash bar & no-host dinner. The "optional® dinner cost
will be between $8 and $10 each.

Qur guest of honor will be Commander-in-Chief Kent L. Armstrong and his wife Judy.
Under Brad Schall's leadership, our Department has several members holding National
Officer positions ard members of National Committees. Hopefully in the coming year we
can place more members on National’s Working Committees.

We can get into the Lodge at 7:30 on Saturday morning to set up the room and start
registration. Again, tables will be available in the meeting room for Sons’ memaorakbilia or
for each Camp to display some of their artifacts. Each interested Camp must reserve a
table prior to the meeting. Saturday morning coffee and donuts will be provided. On
Saturday evening there will be a no-host dinner for our Commander-in-Chief and First
Lady.

The meeting starts at 0900 hours on Saturday and will run until we break for lunch. We
have a program this year, which includes, election of officers, installation of officers,
election of delegates to the 2004 National Encampment. committee reports, Department
Officers reports, individual Camp reports, Memorial Ceremaony after lunch, and a raffle.

The registration fee is $25.00 for the meeting; a delicious buffet lunch is provided with
your registration fee. Guests may attend the luncheon for $13.00. Please return the
registration form on page 5 with your registration fee as soon a possible to enable time
far nametag preparation. It is also a good idea to make motelhotel reservations at your
earliest convenience, as our encampment usually coincides with Spring Break and room
space is sometimes at a premium.

Yours in Fraternity. Charity & Loyalty,
Linn P. Hoadley, Sr. Vice Cmdr, Dept. of California & Pacific

Editor's Note: There is a history of great representalion by the Pittenger Camp. Lef's
keep the tradition alive. The Encampment Delegates decide the direction and cperation
of the Department for the next year. Your input and voice need to be heard. The least
expensive lodging is normally at Motel 6, which has two locations in SLO. Their toll-free
number is 1-800-466-8356. Many of us sfay at the SLO South location number 1373.
For those of you that can get away early, there is a nice Street Fair in dowrtown SLO on
Thurday evening. The dress for the Encampment meeting on Saturday is business attire
or uniform. If you are able to attend or have questions, please contact Cmdr. Sayre or
Secretary Gene Armistead, so Delegate Credentials can be prepared for you.




The Genera

118" Annual Encampment
Department of California & Pacific
Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War
Friday & Saturday, March 19® & 20™, 2004
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Registration Form
Please Mail To........ . SUVCW Department of California & Pacific Encampment
C/0 Dept. Secretary, Dan Earl
P.0. Box 664, Gilroy, CA 95021-0664
Please make checks payable to....S.U.V.C.W.
Brother Name E i Canpit ;onsoo o
Address City State Zip_
Phone ___E-Mail 13 i
Guest Name Affiliation

$25.00 for Each Brother and $13.00 for Luncheon Guest.  Total Enclosed
Plan to attend Friday Night No-Host Dinner (# attending)
Plan to attend Dinner with the CinC (# attending)




Minates of Camp Megting-Peegmber 13,2003

The regular meeting of the Camp was called to order by Comdr. J. Sayre at 4:10 PM at Charlie's Family Restaurant
in Escondido, CA. There were 16 Brothers (G. Armistead, J. Churchyard, L. Fillhard, J. Finch, T. Helmantoler, B. Lowe, J.
May, M. McBride, C. McKim, J. Pollard, E. Powell, W. Rogers, J. Sayre, D. Shaffer, T. Stinson, W. Tisch), 1 visiting Brother
Dept. Cmdr. Brad Schall of Camp 24), and 9 guests (Ralph Henderson, Rosemary Lowe, Alberta Parker, Linda Pollard,
Kathryn Powell, Kim Sayre, Patfi Schall, Janice Shaffer, Eileen Tisch) present for a total of 26. Cmdr. Sayre recognized and
welcomed Sept. Cmdr. Schall to the meeting.

The Opening Prayer was offered by Chaplain E. Powell. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by JVC Tisch. A motion
{Helmantoler/Lowe) to approve minutes of the October meeting as published in the November newsletter was approved
unanimously.

Secretary G. Armistead reported membership at 91 and that as of 12 Dec., 38% of Brothers have already renewed
for 2004. Treasurer G. Armistead reported expenses since the last meeting of $181.89 to reimburse the Sept. & Mov.
newsletters, $85 to the Kennesaw Museum Foundation, $35.71 for the Mov. survey of membership and $18.00 to the
Mational Quartermaster for forms. He reported that income was soley in the form of dues with some attached donations
ard a balance of $1960.22. He advised that receipts for tax deduction purposes would be mailed with the January
riewsietter.

A Patriotic Instructor Report reviewing patriotic activities of the Camp over 2003 was given by J. Finch. PDC Lowe
reported on the Military Tribute to Bob Hope, saying that the Dept. accomplished 48 donations totaling $1065.00. He
presented the Camp and other donors present with a plague of recognition provided by Brother George Van Valkenburg.
JVC W. Tisch reported membership inguiries from 3 people. Cmdr. Sayre reported that 16 had responded to the
membership survey - few were interested in ritual.

OLD BUSINESS. Secretary Armistead reported that the BylLaws Amendments passed at the October meeting had
been approved by the Dept. Cmdr. and that updated copies of the ByLaws would be distributed to principal officers of the
Camp following election of officers for 2004,

NEW BUSINESS. Secretary Armistead reported correspondence from PDC Al Peterson of Camp 12 in Las Vegas
requesting the Camp help further the SUVMCW goal of restoring Memorial Day to May 30th by circulating petitions for such
a change, Petitions were circulated during the meeting for signature and blank petitions given to members to seek
additional signatures. Petitions are to be returned to the Camp Secretary, who will forward them to PDC Peterson for
further appropriate action.

Secretary Armistead reported correspondence from ASUVCW National Vice President Michelle Langley seeking,
on behali of the AUVCW Dept. of New York, donations for the purpose of a Monument to Union veterans at Waterloo, NY
- which is claimed to be the site for the origin of Memaorial Day. Motion {Armistead/Powell) to appropriate $25.00 for this
purpose passed unanimousiy.

Secretary Armistead reported correspondence from former Camp member Mark Woolfington that he is now safely
relocated in lllinois and hopes to see some of us when visiting So. Calif. in January. PDC Lowe advised that he has a
program that will permit offering the Camp newsletter on the Internet and would like to make it available via email to
members who would like to receive it in that manner. A motion (Lowe/Helmantole) to that effect passed unanimously.

Cmdr. Sayre presented Certificates of Appreciation to those who had served the Camp as officers during 2004.

Cmdr. Sayre introduced Dept. Cmdr. Brad Schall. Cmdr. Schall expressed his pleasure in visiting the Camp and his
congratulations to and pride in our Camp for winning the SUVCW’s Lincoln Award as the nation's best Camp. He said the
Dept. now has almost 500 members and 11 Camps. He has visited 8 of the 11 Camps. The Dept. is soon receiving money
(tens of thousands) in grants to restore the Civil War Memorial in Carson City, Nevada.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2004 was conducted by Cmdr. Sayre. There were no contested nominations for
any office. All nominees having accepted their nominations, were elected by acclaimation. For COMMANDER, Jerry Sayre
was nominated by Will Tisch and elected unanimously, For SR. VICE COMMANDER, Will Tisch was nominated by Bob
Lowe and elected unanimously. For JR. VICE COMMAMDER, Ernie Powell was nominated by Jerry Sayre and elected
unanimously. For the 3 MEMBERS OF CAMP COUNCIL, Ecb Lowe was noinated by Gene Armistead, Tom Stinson was
nominated by John Pollard, Tom Helmantoler was nominated by Gene Armistead - all were elected unanimously.

APPOINTMENT OF ADDITIOMAL OFFICERS FOR 2004 was made by newly re-elected Cmdr. Sayre: as
CHAPLAIM - Tom Helmantoler, as NEWSLETTER EDITOR - Bob Lowe, as PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR - John Finch, as
GUARD - Tom Helmantoler, as GUIDE - Tom Stingon, as COLOR BEARER - Colin MckKim, as EAGLE SCOUT
COORDINATOR - Wayne Rogers, as GRAVES REGISTRATION OFFICER - Bob Lowe, and as CIVIL WAR MEMORIALS
OFFICER - Larry Fillhard,

{continued on page 7)




Peeegmber Meeting Minutes (continued firom page 6} '

The Matter of DELEGATES TO THE DEPT. ENCAMPMENT in March was then considered. A motion (Armistead/
Powell) that those Brothers desiring and able to attend be considered and deemed elected Delegates passed unanimously.
At the time of the meeting, the following indicated they hoped to attend the Dept. Encampment; J. Churchyard, L. Filthard,
J. Pollard, E. Powell, W. Rogers, J. Sayre and W. Tisch. B. Lowe also indicated he planned on attending, but as Past Dept.
Cmdr. does not count against the Camp's Delegate allotment.

The RAFFLE was conducted by W. Tisch and B. Lowe and raised $59.00 for the Camp. Winners and their prizes
were: (1) E. Powell - set of rubber stamps of Union generals, (2} John May - copy of Boater's CIVIL WAR DICTICNARY, (3)
Kim Sayre - Kunstler Civil War Calendar, {4} Eileen Tisch - Copy of Catton’s TERRIBLE SWIFT SWORD, (5) T.
Helmantoler - Time/Life book THE WAR BEGIMS, (8) J. Pollard - March 1999 issue of CIVIL WAR TIMES and a Gettysburg
poster, (7) John Finch - copy of Catton’s THIS HALLOWED GROUND and (8) Bob Lowe - booklet 20th CENTURY
KEMMESAW.

PROGRAM. JVC Tisch introduced Linda Pollard, who spoke on the topic: "Robert E. Lee - A Union Man?". It was
an interasting and thought-provoking program, in which she quoted from letters by Lee to members of his family and from
several historical works. The revealed implication was that perhaps Lee had “sabatoged” the Confederacy by his tactics and
needless risk-taking. At the conclusion of her program, Linda was presented with a Certificate of Appreciation for her
program.

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS FOR 2004 was then conducted by Dept. Cmdr. Brad Schall. The Closing Prayer
was offered by new Chaplain Tom Helmantoler. The meeting was adjourned by Commander Sayre at 5:35 PM.

Respectfully submitted. Gene Armistead PDC, Secretary.

2003 InReview by Gene Armistead PDC

2003 was yet another busy and very productive year for our Camp. The major “event” was undoubtedly receiving the
SUVCW Commander-in-Chief's Lincoln Award as the Order’s Most Qutstanding Camp at the National Encampment at Ft.
Mitchell, KY, in August. Receipt of this award by our Camp is all the more significant in that it came at the conclusion of
only the 8th year of the Camp’s existance. The award exemplifies the dedication and participation of our membership, to
which must be attributed our Camp's continued success.

Although total membership in the Camp declined by 14 (from 105 to 91), the greatest portion of this loss was by reason
of transfers for the purpose of organizing a new Camp of the SUVCW in Orange County. If our Camp is to lose member-
ship, then this is certainly the right way to do so. Over the 6 regular Camp meetings during the year, attendance averaged
just over 13 Brothers and, with guests, 23 total. It is worth noting that, other than 6 at the August 1995 organizational meet-
ing, our Camp has never has less than a dozen at any regular meeting.

During the year, we made financial donations to the Southern Museum of Civil War and Locomotive History, the Military
Tribute to Bob Hope, the Alma Grigsby Real Daughter Fund, the ASUVCW Mational Patrictic Fund, the Veteran's Memo-
rial Center {in Balboa Park, San Diego), the General Grant Birthday Commemaoration (in New York City), and the ASUVCW
Dept. of New York fund for a memorial at Waterloo, NY. Brothers presented living history programs in Tustin and several
public schools in the San Diego area. 93 new Eagle Scouts were presented with SUVCW's Certificate of Recognition -
among them were our own Brothers, Brian Hughes and Tim Stinson.

The Camp participated in Memorial Day Observances at 7 cemeteries located in 4 different California counties and in
the State of Hawaii. We held Remembrance Day ceremonies in Fallbrook’s Odd Fellows Cemetery. Brothers took part in
the “Massing of the Colors™ in Los Angeles in February. Uniformed membrs provided color guards and marched in several
events. The most notable was. of course, the Super Bowl in San Diego.back in January. Other appearances as color
guards for 2 San Diego Padres games, the charering of a new SVR Unit in Las Vegas, Armed Forces Day Parade in San
Diego, Tiller Days Parade in Tustin, the Mother Goose Parade in El Cajon, and the Veterans Day Parade in San Diego. For
the latter event 2 Brothers served on the organizational committes. Informational booths were manned at Fresno's “Civil
War Revisited" event, Huntington Beach's “Civil War Days”, and a reenactment at Vista's Antigue Gas & Steam Engine
Museum. Members also participated in three "Support our Troops" rallies during April.

Our Camp's presence was felt even in the Deep South. Bros. 5.E. Armistead represented us at the dedication of an Al-
abama Histeric Marker memorializing a Civil War cavalry skirmish. Bro. Mark Radeleff presented our donation and spoke
at the Grand Re-opening of the Southern Museum of Civil War & Locomotive History. Along with Billy Ogan's activites in
Honaolulu, HI, cur Camp's activities were more than “coast to coast™ With Brothers like each and every one of you - we
look forward to 2004 as another successful year for the Sgt. William Pittenger Camp 21. THANK YOU ALL !




- NEXT GAMP MeeTING S —— _1

February 14, 2004 - 4 PM <>

NewMecetinglLocation _
Stafi NCOClub
Anderson@Bauer
MCASMiramar
SanbDiego, CA.
www.mccsmiramar.com

DIRECTIONS
From I-15 take Miramar Road west to Main
Gate (Mitchner Way). Proceed on Mitchner
Way to Bauer. Right on Bauer to Anderson.

Be prepared fo show Driver's Licience, Car Registra-
tion and Proof of Insurance to Sentry at Gate.

Sgt. William Pittenger Camp 21
Bob Lowe, Mewsletter Editor
780 Paulsen Avenue

El Cajon, CA. 92020 - 7345
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